
Minutes 

Salisbury Liquor License Commission 

May 12, 2016 7:00PM 

 
Members Present: Michael Gilbert, Sean McCarthy, Rhonda Cameron, Chris Walsh, 
Karen Jacobs 
 
Members Absent: Tyrone Rowe, Charlie Flynn 
 
Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM by Mr. Gilbert 
 
Minutes: 
 
Chris Walsh made a motion to accept the minutes from the April 28 2016 and it was 
seconded by Sean McCarthy. VOTE: Unanimous 

 
New Business:  None 

 

Applications:  None 

 

Public Hearings: 

 

Sean McCarthy made a motion to open the Public Hearing for Bucciarelli’s and it was 

seconded by Rhonda Cameron. VOTE: Unanimous 

 

Judy Bucciarelli stated that they were dissolving the old Bucciarelli’s Meat Market 

LLC with her husband and Step son’s name on it. The new Bucciarelli’s Butcher 

Shop LLC would have her husband and her name on it.  

 

Chris Walsh made a motion to close the Public Hearing for Bucciarelli’s and it was 

seconded by Sean McCarthy. VOTE: Unanimous 

 

Sean McCarthy made a motion to accept the transfer of License for Bucciarelli’s and 

it was seconded by Chris Walsh. VOTE: Unanimous 

 

Correspondence:   

 

Mr. Gilbert received notification that Kittens and Connie’s Stagecoach were being 

sold and that the Licenses would need to be transferred. The sale of the businesses 

would be contingent of the new owner having the ability to obtain the license. 

 
Inspector’s Reports:   



Chris Walsh stated everything looked good at On the Run and Marte-L. The Board 
had a discussion about the 286 property under development. 
 
Old Business: 
 
Status - Town Meeting action – thru Committee awaiting floor action. 5 licenses  

 

Mr. Gilbert had a conversation with St. Ives office and when the legislation came out 

of committee it had been changed so that the 5 license would be tied to a property 

and would stay with that property. 

Change of Manager – Sylvan Street Grille – Awaiting ABCC action 

Alteration of Premises – Splash Liquid Lounge – Awaiting ABCC action. 

Mr. Gilbert stated he is gathering data from surrounding towns for the board to review 
the fee structure for 2017.  
 
The next meeting is schedule for May 26, 2016  
 
Sean McCarthy made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:16 PM and it was 
seconded by Karen Jacobs. VOTE: Unanimous. 

 

   Respectfully submitted by Sandra Soucy 


